Dear Dr Grenyer,

| am writing in response to the call for feedback on Consultation Paper 18 regarding the guidelines
for the National Psychology Examination released on 18 April 2013.

| am a 4+2 Provisional Psychologist having commenced my internship under the new rules in
November 2010. | am due to finish my internship in June or July this year depending upon my
progress with accruing logbook hours.

| have been concerned about the possibility of the National Psychology Examination being
introduced in July due to the fact that the exam curriculum has only very recently been established,
ie late last month. The format of the exam was only published last week. As such my internship
programme has been structured to meet the requirements of the supervised practice programme as
per the guidelines but not as per the exam curriculum. For example | have been required to
administer 5 WAIS-IVs or 5 WISC-1Vs but the exam requires detailed knowledge of both. Likewise |
have learnt a lot about CBT based therapies but little about psychodynamic therapies.

Commonly held opinion is that the new system for 4+2s is onerous for both supervisors and
provisional psychologists compared to the old system. Squeezing additional last minute weighty
learning requirements into the last few months of my programme on top existing requirements
would be difficult.

As such | support the proposal that the transition to the exam be extended a further year for 4+2s on
the basis of the above reasons, ie that those finishing before July 2014 are a part of a
“grandfathering” of the current internship requirements and should not be required to sit the exam.

Regards,

Jill Hely
Provisional Psychologist
Community Mental Health Youth and Family Team | Coffs Harbour Health Campus



